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Madam President,


My delegation would like to thank the delegation of Benin for their national report and continued engagement in the UPR process. 

We appreciate the continued efforts of the Government to establish the human rights infrastructure in the country, including the enactment of laws, such as Act on corruption, money-laundering, and illicit enrichment in 2011 and Act on the prevention and punishment of violence against women in 2012; and the establishment of the National Council for the Promotion of Gender Equity and Equality as well as the National Institute for the Advancement of Women, which we hope will pave the way towards the establishment of National Human Rights Commission in accordance with Paris Principles.
Madam President,

We welcome the Government of Benin’s commitment to combating poverty through the Poverty Reduction Strategy Paper and the Growth Strategy for Poverty Reduction, with a view to reducing poverty, improving access to infrastructure and basic social services, enhancing economic growth and promoting gender equality and the empowerment of women and ensuring sustainable human development towards the achievement of the MDGs. We also welcome the third edition of the Growth Strategy for Poverty Reduction, covering the period 2011–2014, which includes measures to promote the survival, education and protection of children, equal access to quality social services, the reduction of maternal and neonatal mortality, and feeding strategies for infants and young children within an HIV/AIDS context and the plan for a national strategy for wastewater treatment in urban areas and a national environmental management programme, and recommend the Government of Benin continue efforts in this regard.
Indonesia welcomes efforts to ensure the right to education, including increasing the funds allocated to the education sector, particularly for building classrooms, building capacity among teachers and acquiring teachers materials; as well as gradually implementing free education, including free schooling for girls up to their second year of secondary school. We recommend the Government of Benin step up efforts in this regard, including ensuring the participation of all school age children, particularly girls, to attend schools.

To conclude, Madam President, Indonesia notes the Government of Benin’s request for funding from the UPR Voluntary Fund for Financial and Technical Assistance in order to carry out follow-up to its review and hopes that it can be responded positively. Finally, we would like to offer our best wishes to the Government and people of Benin in their future endeavours towards the promotion and protection of human rights at all levels. 
Thank you.
